

**Lancaster Lane**  
**School Council Meeting Agenda/Minutes.**

<b>Date: 06.12.2019</b>	<b>Classes present:</b> Year 1: Teddy and Tilly, Year 2: Jack and Sienna, Year 3: Max, Year 4: Harry and Isabelle, 6: Shea.
<b>Is anyone not able to attend?</b>	Year 5 swimming, Ruby unwell, Haroon and Ollie baking.
<b>First agenda:</b>  Agendas	<p>Harry and Isabelle collected the agendas from Early Learners and Year 5 as Haroon and Ollie were baking. All School Council members brought their agendas to the meeting. Mrs Gold asked me to remind the Chair and Vice Chair to collect their agenda as no one came to collect theirs last week.</p> <p>Year 2 asked about litter pickers as they had noticed litter around the school's grounds. We discussed how this would normally be shared out between the classes when the weather is better. Harry suggested the litter problem may be helped after we have organised bins being placed on the playground. Year 2 also asked if we could have a Christmas themed craft club at Golden time. Mrs Welsh said she would speak with Mrs Haigh and Miss Haywood about this for next week. Sienna also asked about having a recorder club after school. Mrs Welsh said she would ask if any Teachers would be able to do this next term.</p> <p>Year 3 asked about having some more equipment out to play with at break and lunch times. We discussed this and Isabelle said break times are not long enough to bring out the equipment, but Harry suggested this could be a suggestion for the PTA funding. Mrs Welsh suggested we add this to the list for classes to vote on.</p> <p>Year 5 asked for a pet day again and Mrs Welsh said this would normally be held towards the end of the school year. Year 5 also asked about an outdoor day/Den day again and Mrs Welsh said this may also be towards the end of the year when the weather is better but would mention this to Mrs Geldard.</p>
<b>Second agenda:</b>  Bins	Year 1 thought recycling bins on the playground would be a good idea and the remaining School Council members agreed with this. Mrs Welsh said she would mention this to Mrs Geldard.
<b>Third agenda:</b>  PTA Funding	<p>We are asking classes to vote on the most popular suggestions for the PTA funding: Football nets, basketball/netball hoops, a sheltered area outside and storage for children's waterproofs.</p> <p><b>Year 6:</b> Football nets – 14 votes Sheltered area – 12 votes</p> <p><b>Year 2:</b> Football nets – 11 votes Basketball/netball hoops – 2 votes Sheltered area – 11 votes Storage for waterproofs – 4 votes</p> <p>Harry in Year 4 has asked if we could add lunch time equipment to the suggestions for PTA funding. School Councillors will be asking their classes to vote on their favourite suggestion from the list above and Mrs Welsh said she will create a table</p>

	on our School Council display board so that children can see which suggestion is the most popular.
<b>Things we need to do for the next meeting.</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Classes to vote on their favourite suggestion for the PTA funding: Football nets, basketball/netball hoops, a sheltered area outside, storage for children's waterproofs and equipment for lunchtimes.</li></ul>
<b>Date of next meeting:</b>	13.12.2019